
 
 
 

 
June 27, 2023 
 
Taylor White, Project Manager 
McClelland Consulting Engineers, Inc. 
7302 Kanis Rd. 
Little Rock, AR 72204 
 
RE: New Bar Screen at Arkansas Department of Corrections - North Central Unit 

NPDES Permit No. AR0044016; AFIN: 33-00036 
   
Dear Mr. White: 
 
The Division of Environmental Quality (DEQ) has reviewed your email dated June 16, 2023 regarding the 
proposed new bar screen project at the subject facility. DEQ has determined that a modification of the NPDES 
permit is not required. However, DEQ has determined that a state construction permit from DEQ is required 
to be issued prior to construction/installation of the bar screen. An approval letter from Arkansas Department 
of Health is required in accordance with Rule 6.202(D) prior to DEQ issuing the construction permit. 
 
When submitting a state construction permit application, please ensure that the application includes a complete 
set of engineering plans stamped by a professional engineer registered in Arkansas that indicates compliance 
with section 61 of the 2014 edition of Recommended Standards for Wastewater Facilities (10 State Standards). 
 
If you have any questions, you can reach us at the contact information listed below. 
 
Sincerely, 

     
 

Shane Byrum Zachary Carroll, P.E. 
Staff Engineer Engineer Supervisor 
Division of Environmental Quality 
Office of Water Quality 

Division of Environmental Quality 
Office of Water Quality 

5301 Northshore Drive 5301 Northshore Drive 
North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317 North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317 
(501) 682-0618 (501) 682-0625  
E-mail: shane.byrum@adeq.state.ar.us Email: zachary.carroll@adeq.state.ar.us 

 
CC: Bryan Leamons, P.E., Senior Operations Manager, Office of Water Quality 
 Taylor White (twhite@mce.us.com) 
 Adam Triche, P.E. (atriche@mce.us.com) 
 


